

Our Ref: PCI0003

Mr. Eoghan Tuite, Senior Lead Engineer, Eirgrid, The Oval, 160 Shelbourne Road, Ballsbridge, Dublin D04 FW28.

13th February 2020

Re: Celtic Interconnector Project

Dear Mr. Tuite,

An Bord Pleanála (Competent Authority) received your letter of 6th February 2020 concerning the Celtic Interconnector project and referring to your notification of the project to the UK Competent Authority and the response received from the Marine Management Organisation (MMO). An Bord Pleanála (CA) will consider the matter and revert to you.

Article 10 1(a) states 'Where two or more Member States are concerned, the date of the acceptance of the last notification by the competent authority concerned shall serve as the date of the start of the permit granting process'. Therefore, if the 31st January 2020 is the start of the permit granting process then a Concept for Public Participation should, under Article 9.3, be submitted to us as Competent Authority within an indicative period of three months of the start of the process.

While we are considering the matter, we consider it appropriate because of the indicative time period involved to bring to your attention that you should consider being in a position to submit a concept for public participation to us within an indicative period of three months from 31st January 2020.

Yours sincerely,

Sorcha Skelly
Sorcha Skelly

Executive Officer

PCI Unit

PH: 01 8737 164